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Welcome	to	the	April	edi/on	of	the	Link.
It has been kindly distributed by Darren and Sarah Rogers and Kitty Smith.
Their contact lists will not reach everybody, so please feel free to distribute this as you 
wish. If you are not on any of these lists and would like to be please email me at the email 
address above.

Many thanks to all contributors and in particular the Rogers, Kitty, Vicky and Joan who 
regularly help make the Link varied and interesting.
Thank	you	to	Darren	and	Sarah	Rogers	and	Ki5y	Smith	for	distribu9ng	the	Link	
through	their	contact	lists.				Nick	Thomas.	
Parish	Council	Minutes.
In	future	the	minutes	will	only	be	published	in	the	Link	once	they	are	agreed	and	signed	off	at	the	
next	mee9ng.	For	this	reason	there	will	be	no	minutes	this	month	and	the	March	minutes	should	
appear	in	the	May	issue.	However	minutes	are	available	on	the	PC	website	at	
www.crosbyravensworthparish.org.uk

WANTED	–	storage	for	a	year	or	two	for	an4que	furniture	etc	
currently	in	5	large	storage	crates.		As	an4ques,	needs	to	be	
stored	in	house	not	in	a	barn.		Please	contact	Nick	Dent,	07917	
230210,	nick.dent@lockelord.com	to	discuss	rates	and	
arrangements.
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The	Queen’	s	Pla/num	Jubilee
As	you	know,	to	commemorate	the	Queen’s	70	year	reign	there	is	to	be	a	4	
day	bank	holiday	weekend	from	2nd	to	5th	June.	Some	of	the	Parishes’	villages	
may	already	have	started	thinking	about	how	they	wish	to	celebrate	but	here	
in	Maulds	Meaburn,	as	far	as		I	know,	we	haven’t!!	So	given	that	we	are	now	in	
March,	I		just	wanted	to	hear	from	you	with	any	ideas.	Do	you	want	to	do	
something,	such	as	a	community	lunch	on	the	green	or	at	MMVI	with	an	
almost	fete	atmosphere	or	whatever	other	ideas	do	you	have.	Please	contact	
Sarah	Rogers	either	by	email,	sarrog@b9nternet.com	or	phone	on	715575.
Thank	you.

Parish church dates and events for your diary, Easter 2022
see northwestmorlandchurches.org  for Benefice wide services

Sunday April 3rd       No service at CR 

Sunday April 10th       Palm Sunday - Joint Holy Communion at Askham with 
donkey and procession beforehand [all Holy Week events on website above]

April 15th                    Good Friday 2-3pm Rev Andrew Sterling leads a 
contemplative hour ‘At the foot of the cross'

Easter Sunday April 17th   11.00am Easter Holy Communion taken by 
Bishop James Bell : perhaps one of the most significant of the church’s 
annual festivals

Sunday April 24th       11.00am Brief Lay Led service before the Annual 
Parochial Church Meeting

Sunday May 1st           11.00am Holy Communion with Rev Alun Hurd

Other events at St Lawrence in April :
April 23rd wedding of Chloe Richardson and Jason Smetton - 
Minson 11.30am
April 30th wedding of Jane Mitchell and Lee Bradbury  12.30pm

and our famous open Gardens, teas and Appleby Town 
Band to be on Sunday June 26th
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Easter	Flowers	at	St	Lawrence,	Sunday	April	17th

For	the	first	9me	in	10	years,	yes	10	years,	we	will	be	celebra9ng	Easter	at	Crosby	Ravensworth	with	an	
Easter	Sunday	service	conducted	by	Bishop	James	Bell	at	11.00am.

This	is	our	opportunity	to	share	the	joy	of	Easter	by	decora9ng	the	Church	with	flowers	ready	for	Easter	
Sunday.	We	are	looking	for	both	dona9ons	of	money	to	buy	flowers	and	volunteers	to	help	decorate	the	
Church.

Perhaps	you	would	like	to	contribute	some	money	to	allow	us	to	buy	Lilies	in	commemora9on	of	a	loved	
one?	Men9oned	many	9mes	in	the	Bible,	the	white	lily	symbolizes	purity,	rebirth,	new	beginnings	and	
hope	and	is	most	o`en	associated	with	the	resurrec9on	of	Jesus	Christ	as	observed	on	Easter.	

Or	would	you	like	to	learn	how	to	arrange	flowers	in	the	Church.	We	will	be	crea9ng	large	stands	of	
flowers	plus	more	modest	arrangements	for	example	on	the	Church	windowsills.	All,	both	old	and	young,	
are	welcome	to	join	in	on	Saturday	16th	April	at	10.00am

Do	let	us	know	if	you	would	like	to	help	with	the	flowers	on	Saturday	16th	April,	or	any	other	9me	or	if	you	
would	like	to	contribute	towards	the	cost	of	Church	flowers.	

How	you	can	help:

• Email	Jill	Winder	jillwinder01@gmail.com	or	Judith	Harrison	Judith@performconsult.co.uk	with	
offers	of	help

• Sign	up	to	the	list	in	the	Church	porch	

• Donate	money	either	as	cash	(box	in	Church)	or	via	the	card	reader	in	Church
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WIN A WELL FED SIMNEL CAKE, JUST IN TIME FOR EASTER

It’s approaching that time of year again, not Christmas but Easter! 
So, if you would like to win a Simnel cake (1st prize) or an Easter 
themed hamper (2nd prize) please pop by the village shelters in 
either Crosby Ravensworth or Maulds Meaburn, and:-
 
1.Write your name and phone number on a brown envelope (which 
will be left on the table)
2.Put £1 in to the envelope and seal it. If you want more than one 
go, just fill in that number of envelopes
3.Post your envelope/s  in the tub before 5pm on Monday 11th April.
 
The winning envelope will be drawn on 14th April.
All proceeds will go to the Crosby Ravensworth Play Area 
Refurbishment fund.
 
Envelopes can also be bought at the MMVI Coffee morning on 
Monday 4th April.
 
Thank you for your support to date and GOOD LUCK.
 



Update	on	Reagill	Village	Hall/Camping	
barn

Our	beau9ful		400	year	old	hall	has	now	
been	decorated	by	Andy	and,	we	think,	it	
looks	amazing.		Ben	and	Pete	have	
cleared	the	garden	in	readiness	for	grass	
seeding.		The	shower	is	now	func9onal	
and	we	are	looking	forward	to	welcoming	
more	overnight	visitors.

We	adver9se	on	the	Independent	Hostels	
website	and	the	Coast	to	Coast	brochure.		All	details	can	be	found	there.

If	you	want	to	hire	the	hall,	please	email	margaret.wilcox@talk21.com,	text	me	on	
07804291972	or	phone	me	on	01931	
715320.		Margaret	Wilcox
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April	Events	
at	Maulds	Meaburn	Village	Ins/tute

Monday	4th	April	–	Coffee	Morning	10:30	–	12:00hrs
ALL	PROCEEDS	WILL	BE	USED	FOR	UKRAINIAN	HUMANITARIAN	RELIEF

Thursday	7th	April	–	Wine	Society	–	19:00hrs

Friday	22nd	April	–	the	ever	popular	Curry	Night	–	19:00hrs
Booking	in	advance	is	highly	recommended

A	limited	number	of	Takeaways	will	also	be	available
Please	call	Adele	Murdoch	on	07860	282802	to	reserve	your	seat	or	takeaway

Adults	£15,	Children	£10

Friday	29th	April	–	Gather	Inn	-	19:00hrs
Come	along	and	meet	friends	old	and	new	for	conversa9on	and	laughter	over	a	

drink	and	some	nibbles

Regular	Events

Badminton	Group	–	Every	Monday	09:30	–	11:30

Book	Group	–	Morning	of	the	second	Tuesday	of	the	month

WI	–	Morning	of	the	third	Monday	of	the	month

Yarn	Group	–	Morning	of	the	third	Tuesday	of	the	month



KINGS MEABURN W.I. INVITES YOU TO 

Scones

On

Saturday

On April 23rd 10am to 2pm

In Kings Meaburn Village Institute

Please come and enjoy a variety of home-made 
scones and jams, cake sale and raffle

All proceeds to Kings Meaburn W.I. funds



Food Bank Bus Shelter Collection            
2022 

We will be collecting donations for the Upper Eden Food 
Bank , Appleby from March 1st until Easter.


Please leave them in the lidded box in the village shelters.


All donations are gratefully received.


Particularly needed this year : Instant / tinned potatoes, 
UHT milk, sugar, coffee, fruit squash, jam, porridge oats.


We are very grateful : Alison 715607, Philippa 715886



Yvonne Beatham has done a fabulous job selling blue & yellow pins, for a 
donation to the Ukraine tragedy.

She gives her thanks to people who have donated in the shelters of Crosby 
& Meaburn, The Butcher's Arms, Shap Newsagents
& to Kate Walsh for selling them around the schools. 
She'll be selling them as long as the demand is there & as long as I can get 
ribbon, (It's in short supply)
.
If anyone knows of a business, office etc that would be prepared to have a 
box that would be fabulous
£763	has	been	raised	so	far,	which	is	just	fantas9c.
If	anyone	has	any	blue	or	yellow	ribbon	to	spare	that	would	be	a	great	
help.	Contact	yvonnebeatham64@gmail.com			
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Meaburn Wildflowers

Wildflowers & Seedballs
For	Sale

Kings	Meaburn
Tel	Mar/n	07770	500105

Grown	in	Cumbria



LAKELAND	COFFEE	VAN
The	return	of	the	van	to	mm

will	be	on	the	Thursday	the	14th
&	28th	April	pitched	at	the	usual

Place	over	Dent	bridge.
Luxury	coffee,	teas	&	homemade	cakes.
Marguerite	&	Anna	look	forward	to

Seeing	you	all	again.

DID	YOU	KNOW.....?
You	can	now	buy	duck	eggs	in	Maulds	Meaburn.

	
They	are	FOR	SALE	outside	Hill	House	which	is	the	white	house,	
on	the	leg,	two	before	MMVI,	if	coming	from	Crosby	OR	second	

on	the	right	ager	MMVI	coming	the	other	way.
	Either	call	in	at	the	house	or	go	to	the	box.

	
They	are	priced	at	£2.50	for	six	duck	eggs.

(Honesty	Box)
Quails	Eggs	now	available	£2.50	per	dozen



Family	Wild	Play	Days
Wed	13th	April
10am	–	4:00pm
Tebay	Recrea9on	Field,	Tebay.
Join	us	and	Stomping	Ground	Forest	School	for	a	day	of	Wild	Play	in	Tebay	on	
Wednesday	13th	April.	Drop	in	for	an	hour	or	stay	all	day.	Lots	of	ac9vi9es	to	
join	in	with.	Building	dens,	cra`s,	campfire	cooking	and	natural	artworks.	
Playing	games,	picnics	in	the	meadow,	and	tes9ng	your	balance	on	slacklines	
or	chilling	in	the	hammocks.	It	all	goes	on	-SAVE	THE	DATE!
	
Westmorland	Dales	Landscape	Forum	2022
Saturday	23rd	April	2022,
10.00am	–	4:00pm
Our	landscape	forum	this	year	will	be	taking	place	in	Ravenstonedale.	If	you	
would	like	to	find	out	more	about	our	local	heritage	please	book	and	come	
along.	It	will	comprise	a	series	of	talks	in	the	morning,	lunch,	and	op9ons	for	
walks	in	the	a`ernoon	in	and	around	Ravenstonedale.		The	day	is	being	
planned	to	give	an	update	on	what	we’re	doing	to	reveal	the	hidden	heritage	
of	the	Westmorland	Dales,	and	give	an	insight	in	par9cular	into	the	
Ravenstonedale	area.	Our	key	note	speaker	will	be	landscape	archaeologist	
David	Johnson,	talking	about	dry	stone	walls,	but	we’ll	also	be	hearing	about	
the	area’s	geology,	history,	meadows,	rivers	and	much	more.	A	full	
programme	will	be	published	nearer	the	9me	but	booking	is	now	open	and	
places	are	limited.

To	find	out	more	about	events	coming	up	and	to	book	please	see	our	website:	
h5ps://www.friendso`helakedistrict.org.uk/westmorland-dales-hidden-
landscapes-partnership
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Jumbled names you might know!!    Answers.

sent in by YCKIV HCLEW       Vicky Welch

LATEWSMNDOR	 	 	 	 Westmorland
ERABGYR	 	 	 	 	 	 Grayber
NEETNLVY		 	 	 	 	 Lyvennet
KASKCABRNELC	 	 	 	 Brackenslack
IABENALWHEARN		 	 	 Haberwain Lane
PHIPHLLOER	 	 	 	 	 Hopper Hill
TIBTEECKLL	 	 	 	 	 Littlebeck
ANULRBUSEDAMM	 	 	 Maulds Meaburn
URNMAGINKSEB	 	 	 	 Kings Meaburn
RWEVRBSAYOCSRNTHO	 	 Crosby Ravensworth
CBASTCRAK	 	 	 	 	 Crabstack
WNARCEBS	 	 	 	 	 Barnscew
KIDAUSSSMACLEK	 	 	 Maud Slack Sike

Quotations sent in by Vicky Welch
I refuse to accept the view that mankind is so tragically bound 

to the starless midnight of racism and war that the bright 
daybreak of peace and brotherhood can never become a 

reality... I believe that unarmed truth and unconditional love 
will have the final word. 

Martin Luther King, Jr.

Our human compassion binds us the one to the other - not in 
pity or patronizingly, but as human beings who have learnt 
how to turn our common suffering into hope for the future. 

Nelson Mandela
										



Friday 29th April
Crosby Ravensworth Village Hall

No Time To Die (12A)
James Bond is enjoying a tranquil life in Jamaica after leaving active 
service. However, his peace is short-lived as his old CIA friend, Felix 
Leiter, shows up and asks for help. The mission to rescue a kidnapped 
scientist turns out to be far more treacherous than expected, leading 
Bond on the trail of a mysterious villain who's armed with a dangerous 
new technology.  No Time to Die gives a very satisfying farewell to 
Daniel Craig's Bond with all the action and excitement franchise fans 
expect.

Curry Supper 7.00pm
Vegetarian Option Available
Film starts at 8.00pm
Film & Supper £10 | Film Only £5

Limited seating so booking is essential.
Tel. 07584 251352 or email lynn-barnes@outlook.com<mailto:lynn-
barnes@outlook.com>
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NEWS FROM CROSBY RAVENSWORTH C OF E SCHOOL
Well as you are reading this, the children will be enjoying their well 
deserved Easter holidays before the start of the Summer term, so 
we just wanted to update you with some of the events which 
happened before the end of term.
Unfortunately, we had a few cases of Covid in school and with the 
increase in cases in the wider community this led to the community 
Easter Lunch being cancelled. However the children still had fun, 
taking part in an Easter egg hunt, the Easter Bonnet Competition 
and the best decorated egg competition.  
 
The planned residential at Hawes End, in Keswick for years 5 and 6 
was still able to go ahead. Although the children missed their 
classmates, they really enjoyed making new friends and engaged in 
all the activities which ranged from archery, walking up Catbells to 
canoeing and ghyll-scrambling. They all had lots to tell their parents 
on their return. There are lots of photos on the school’s website and 
facebook page so please take a look.
 
We were also pleased to welcome Jane Yates from Cumbria 
SACRE (Cumbria Standing Advisory Council on Religious 
Education). She spoke to all the children and introduced them to the 
idea of ‘World Views’. The aim is to get children thinking about 
things from the point of view of others and promote ideas such as 
community and compassion which are central to our school 
philosophy. Other small schools in the county were able to join us 
by Zoom.
 
Andi Taylor continued with the art workshop with class 2 and 
assisted the children with finishing their special project on printing.
 
The children also carried out some important environmental work by 
planting some native tree saplings in the field adjoining the northern 
end of the playground under the guidance of David and Sylvia 
Evans. The plantation is temporarily shielded by fencing whilst a 
hedging of hawthorn grows around it but this will provide a shelter 
belt for animals as well as protection for the saplings as they grow. 
It is lovely to think the future generations of children will enjoy 



visiting this nature area when studying habitats and eco-systems in 
science lessons.
 
New after school clubs are planned for after the break but Treasure 
Hunters this term proved popular. The children were able to have a 
go with a metal detector and all found ‘treasure’ ranging from a 1p 
coin to a watering can head and even a toy car!
 
Together with our breakfast club this means that we are able to 
provide wrap around care from 8am to 5pm. If you have, or know of 
someone who has a child interested in joining our school,  then 
please contact us on 01931 715265 to arrange a special COVID 
safe visit.

Until next month...…



AIR	AMBULANCE								
COLLECTION

ITEMS	COLLECTED	ARE,	CLOTHES,	BEDDING,	
SHOES,BELTS,	TOWELS,HANDBAGS,	CURTAINS,	
COSTUME	JEWELLERY,	BOOKS	HARD	&	SOFT	
BACK,CDS,DVDS,	VIDEOS,INK	JET	
CARTRIDGES,MOBILE	PHONES,USED	STAMPS.

NO	DUVETS,	PILLOWS	OR	BRIC	A	BRAC

USE	BLACK	BIN	BAGS	YOU	HAVE	FOR	ITEMS

PLEASE	LEAVE	BAGS	ON	THE	FLOOR	FOR	
COLLECTION.		Items	to	be	leg	either	the	day	before	
or	9am	on	the	day.		All	dates	are	on	the	2nd	wed	of	
each	Month.

DATES	ARE,	13th	April,	11th	May,	8th	June,	13th	July,	
10th	August,	14th	Sept,	12th	Oct,	9th	Nov	&	14th	Dec							
INFO	KITTY	01931-715375	EMAIL	
kily.s65@b/nternet.com
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